
One of our most popular speakers 
has agreed to return for a third time 
in August.   Allen Campbell, Hender-
son jeweler as a profession, with the 
love and passion of underwater pho-
tography, will be our guest speaker 
at our Wednesday, August 19th 
meeting at Hornville Tavern.  Allen 
has traveled to many parts of the 
world on diving expeditions captur-
ing shots of exotic fish and underwa-

ter animals. 
 
Always well      
attended by 
members, 
Allen also     
provides 
spectacular 
colorful   
underwater 
photos from 
his many 
trips.       
Allen’s last 

visit to our squadron meeting was 
April 2007. 
 
We return to Hornville Tavern, one 

of our favorite meeting places.   
 
We will be eating smoked chicken, 
mashed potatoes, green beans, 
beer bread, corn, and slaw.  Price 
per person  is $9.00 and includes 
non-alcoholic drink, tax, and tip. 
 
Social Time is 6pm with dinner at 
7pm.  

A good part of the 
power squadron is 
about the comrad-
ery and exchang-
ing stories and 
experiences. Our 
last membership 
meeting at the 
Hornet’s Nest gave 
us an opportunity 

to maximize this benefit. Our guest 
speaker Director Sherman G. Greer 
had a last minute call to arms by the 
mayor for an emergency meeting---
and had to miss ours. So we have 
rescheduled Mr. Greer for the Sep-
tember meeting.  We will keep our 
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Well, its been a 
cooler summer than 
in the past, which is 
making for some 
great boating 
weather( if you don't 
mind sweatshirts in 
mid July). Plenty of 
boaters are out 
there going every-

where and doing almost anything and 
everything  imaginable!  Well we are out 
there,  "Inaboutthem" as one old crusty 
New Englander boater told me recently, 
and he makes a point without the New 
England accent. We set the example for 
safe boating when we are out on the 
water practicing what we teach!   
  
Speaking of teaching, we will be      
announcing soon, to the public, a new 
ABC class  that Karen Rombauer has 
been able to put together and, after 
much effort on her part and in collabora-
tion with USI. The new fall class will 
be starting October 6, and running thru 
October 27, 2009 with the class being 
held at the Armory on the East Lloyd 
Expressway starting at 1800 hours. 
Then in the spring of 2010 another 
ABC class is scheduled  to be held at 
Ivy Tech. This again gives us the oppor-
tunity to approach students to become 
new members, and to get the word out 
on safe boating, cause "weoutthere 
ammugem!"  
  
Steve Wilson, SEO 
 
DO YOU FEEL NO ONE EVER     
LISTENS TO YOU?? 
 
Come on members!! Share your boating 
stories. Surely you have one exciting 
boating story you want to tell.  Maybe 
your family is tired of hearing about this 
adventure. Well, here’s your opportunity 
to tell the whole world, at least those 
who find the Evansville Bend blog.   Go 
to our website..and click on the “BLOG” 
link right below our Burgee. 

fingers crossed that all is well and he will be 
free to attend. We do believe he has a worth 
while message that could be beneficial to all. 
So please mark your calendars and plan on 
being with us  for that September meeting. 
 
The District 24 Summer Rendezvous was 
well represented by Evansville Bend Power 
Squadron members. Sam & Linda Richey, 
Janice& Leroy Elwood, Dick & Sandy 
Mahrenholz & Richard &Karen Rombauer 
attended.  We believe everyone enjoyed the 
weekend even though the weather got touchy 
on Saturday for the boating activity. Some 
boats just went earlier than originally sched-
uled  before the rains hit. 
 
Julie and Dick Remski were in charge of the 
weekend activities and went to great lengths 
to assure that everyone that attended had a 
good time and wanted for nothing. The 
amount of work that goes into something like 
this rendezvous deserves enormous appre-
ciation. Thank-you Julie and Dick from Evans-
ville Bend for a great job. (see over 50       
pictures on D/24 website page—Picture This) 
 
The world is full of acronyms. Here’s another 
you’re going to be hearing a lot about in the 
world of boating in the near future.  BOC 
(Boat Operators Certificate.) There was an all 
day training session held on Friday July 24th 
with R/C Jack Fletcher coming from the  
Buffalo NY area to perform this seminar for 
qualifying people in this portion of the training 
to be Advanced Certifiers. In order to be an 
advanced certifier there are other qualifica-
tions necessary to satisfy all the require-
ments. This training that happened on Friday 
the 24th at the district summer rendezvous is 
just one part toward full qualifications for be-
ing an advanced certifier. The goal is to have 
at least one advanced certifier in each squad-
ron because they in turn can train and sign off 
on others interested in attaining this certifica-
tion. At Novembers Membership meeting 
Sam Richey is going to give a more detailed 
explanation of what this BOC means to us. 
 
I hope your summer boating is going well------
and safe. Please refer to the Pilot for up com-
ing activities that were designed for all mem-
bers to enjoy. See you all at the next       
membership meeting Aug 19th. 



Type away and tell us all about this      
adventure.  Keep it clean, though. 
 

   
AUGUST MEETING 
WAS “BUZZING” AT 
HORNETS NETS 
 
Things were “buzzing” at 
the Hornets Nest for our 

Wednesday, July 15th meeting. 
Several members who we have not 
seen in a while were in attendance.  

It is always great to see old friends 
again.  Donn Wood, Wayne and 
Nancy Gundry, Harold and     
Carolyn Nix, and Rick and       
Vernia Moore.  Many of the 
“usuals” were also present. 
 
Our featured speaker, Sherman 
Greer, was not able to attend the 
meeting due to his boss, the Mayor, 
requesting that he and all depart-

ment heads, attend  the Traveling 
Town Hall Meeting.   
 
The good news is that Sherman 
has agreed to be our speaker for     
September meeting at Hornville 
Tavern.  Sherman is Director of 
Homeland Security Emergency 
Management Agency; Evansville 
and Vanderburgh County  
 
So without the speaker, we con-
ducted a business meeting and 
discussed the many upcoming 
squadron activities.  You can see 
the listing on page 4. 
 
Administrative Officer, Karen 
Rombauer, talked about the many 
varied activities planned on land 
and water  to get as many mem-
bers as possible involved in our 
squadron.  See the list on page 4. 
 
Sandy Mahrenholz discussed the 
upcoming Fall District Conference 
that Evansville Bend will be host-
ing.  This will take place November 
13—15th at the Airport Marriott. 
 
It was also great to have the time 
to talk to each other about our 
boating activities. 
 
Leroy Elwood was sad but happy.  
He was sad that he and Janice  
have sold their boat after being on 
the market for a couple of years.  
But he was very happy when he 
went to the bank to deposit the 
check. The Elwoods are now 
“boatless”. 
 
Rick and Vernia Moore have also 
recently sold their boat.  By the 
way, they were able to sell it be-
cause of several pictures being 
“posted” on the Evansville Bend 
“Boats for Sale” page.  Rick is   

Commander Richard talks, but is       
anyone paying attention?? 

Bill Major talks with Emma Lee       
Eberhart, Donn Wood (back of head) 

and Vernia Moore 

Bill 



 
 
 

considering building a boat but is 
undecided. 
 
If you have your boat “for sale”, 
send a picture(s) and description to 
Ron Eberhart.   No charge for the 
posting.  Just another benefit by 
being a member of Evansville 
Bend. You don’t have to own a 
boat to be a member of Evv Bend. 
 
Up, Up, and Away!  Bill Majors is 
still in the process of  building his 
“sailboat” in his garage.  Bill said 
he has been working on this pro-
ject for several years, mostly in the 
winter.  He did mention that he had 
built an airplane too, during this 
time.  Come on Bill let’s get that 
sailboat finished. 
 
The food and service at the      
Hornet’s Nest was outstanding.  
Most had the 1/2 fried chicken    
dinner, but three people had a 
huge bowl of sliced roast beef.  
 
Greg Frasier was able to eat all of 
his.  Rick Moore , could not.  Many 
left carrying their “take home” 
boxes, and were very content. 
 
No one went home hungry!! 
 
 

· August 19 Tuesday 
4:30pm  - Canoe Trip   

      Loon Pit: Bluegrass Fish           
 and Wildlife Area 
 north of Evansville 
 
· August 29, Saturday  -       

Hook-Up at Buzzard Rock, 
Lake Barkley 

 
· September 16, Wednes-

day, 6pm  -  Monthly meet-
ing at Hornville Tavern  -  
speaker—Sherman Greer 

 
· September 18, 19 and 20  -      

Rendezvous at Lake                
Cumberland; Grider  Hill 
Marina 

 
· October 25, Sunday After-

noon -  Chili Cook-out at 
Frazier’s House. 

 
·  October 10 and 11, Satur-

day and Sunday: Boating 
Trip to  Golconda  

 
· November 18, Wednes-

day , 6pm  meeting at   
Hornville Tavern  -         
Education Night Recogni-
tion. 

 
· December 5, Saturday, 

6pm   - Holiday Party at Oak 
Meadow 

 
 

Drawing by P/C Richard Geier 










